## -MINUTES-

A meeting of the Travelsafe Committee was held in Room 6.38, Level 6 of the Parliamentary Annexe on Thursday 12 November 1992 at 1.05 pm.

Members Present:

Mr Ardill, Mrs Gamin, Messrs Dollin, Lester, Campbell, Nunn and Goss.

In attendance - Mr R Downey, Research Director.

Elect Chairperson:

As Senior Member, Mr Lester called for nominations for Chairperson. Mr Ardill was the only member nominated and was unanimously

elected Chairperson.

Elect Deputy Chairperson:

As Chairperson, Mr Ardill called for nominations for Deputy Chairperson. Mr Lester was the only person nominated and was unanimously elected

Deputy Chairperson.

Briefing to Committee:

Mr Downey gave a briefing on Parliamentary Committees. All Members received a copy of the material used for the briefing.

Briefing on Unfinished Inquiries: Mr Downey referred all Members to the notes in the booklet on the status of the inquiries unfinished by the Committee of the 46th Parliament. General discussion followed on the methodology used by the Committee to conduct its inquiries.

OISPP Consultancy Proposed:

The proposal by QISPP to analyse data on pedestrian and cyclist injuries, which is collected at hospitals in the Brisbane South Health regions, was discussed.

It was agreed that the analysis by QISPP will assist the inquiry into Pedestrian and Cyclist Safety.

Moved Mr Lester, seconded Mr Dollin that the Committee accept the proposal by QISPP (total cost \$5,000). Mr Downey will seek approval from the Clerk of the Parliament and make all other necessary arrangements if approval is obtained.

Possible Visit to Victoria and NSW:

Arrangements as per the notes in the Agenda are to be tentatively arranged for the second week in February 1993. The trip would be perhaps two overnight stays, probably starting on a Monday from Brisbane. Mr Downey will liaise with the Chairperson to make the arrangements.

Meeting with Director-General (an others) DOT:

This will be arranged once the Parliamentary Program for 1993 is known. It will be a lunch or dinner meeting.

## Correspondence:

## Accepted.

- Minister for Transport international licensing.
- Robinson random roadside inspections for defective passenger vehicles.
- Goebel Queensland Transport policy on information to be provided to the Committee.
- Spiller booze buses.
- Dr Lesley Clerk, Member for Barron River flashing strobe bicycle lights

## Items discussed in detail were:

- Minister for Transport letter on international licensing. Awaiting further information as advised in the second last paragraph of his letter. Follow-up if no reply is received.
- Letter from Mr Greg Goebel, Director of the Road Safety Division. Committee generally regarded the request in the letter (to channel all communications with all DOT personnel in Queensland through the Director-General in Brisbane) as unnecessary and unworkable. Mr Downey will investigate if the Committee has the power to override the letter. However, in the meantime the Committee will comply with the request and closely monitor the situation. The matter will be raised with the Director-General when the Committee meets him in 1993.

Next Meeting:

Thursday 26 November 1992 at 8.30 am.

Meeting closed 2.24 pm.

Confirmed this

26th day of hosember 1992.

Chairman